
 

 

 

 

 
SAN JOSE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

TRAINING BULLETIN 

    

TO: ALL DEPARTMENT PERSONNEL FROM: Anthony Mata 

Chief of Police 

    

SUBJECT: UNENCRYPTED RADIO CHANNEL 

SUSPENSION 

DATE: May 11, 2021 

    

   
Bulletin# 2021-013 

    

The California Department of Justice mandates all law enforcement radio channels transmitting 

personal identifiable information (e.g. CJIC information) be encrypted.  Some of the Department’s 

backup radio channels and some of the Santa Clara County “SB LAW” radio channels are not 

encrypted.  As a result, these channels will be disabled for a period of 90 days.  This will allow time 

for reprogramming of radios in preparation for the encrypted versions to be turned back on.   

 

The affected radio channels are:  

 

- SJ 12 – 15 (backup channels) 

- SB LAW 1 – 6 

- SB LAW 9 – 14  

 

The following channels will remain operational during this period:  

 

- SJ 1 – 8 (district channels) 

- SJ 9 – 11 (backup channels) 

- SB LAW 7 – 8 

- SB LAW 15 – 16  

 

In the event access is needed to one of the Department’s backup channels or the SB LAW channels, 

reservations may be made through SJPD Communications.   

 

 

         
        Anthony Mata 

        Chief of Police 

 

AM:SD:AS 


